Town of Barnstable

Hyannis Main Street Waterfront Historic District Commission
www.townofbarnstable.ma.us/hyannismainstreet

To all persons deemed interested or affected by the Town of Barnstable’s Hyannis Main Street Waterfront Historic District Commission
Ordinance under Chapter 112, Article Il of the Code of the Town of Barnstable, you are hereby notified that a hearing was held at Town
Hall, 367 Main Street, Hyannis, MA Selectmen’s Conference Room, 2% Floor at 6:30 pm on Wednesday, March 16, 2016.

MINUTES

Members Present: Paul Amold, Taryn Thoman, John Alden, David Colombo and Timothy Ferreira

Members Absent: George Jessop, Marina Atsalis, Brenda Mazzeo and Bill Cronin

Staff Present: Karen Herrand, Principal Assistant, Growth Management Dept.

A quorum being duly present, Vice Chair Paul Arnold opened the meeting at 6:32 p.m.

An announcement was made by Paul Amold stating the meeting is being recorded and broadcast on Channel 18 and in
accordance with MGL Chapter 30A, §20; and requested that anyone taping this meeting to please make their presence
known. .

Vice Chair Paul Arold moves the Agenda out of order in order to give the Applicant more time to arrive.

Other Business
Approval of Minutes — February 17, 2016

Motion made by Taryn Thoman to accept the minutés as presented, seconded by John Alden, David Colombo
abstains, so voted unanimously to accept the minutes as presented.

New Business
Vania Rodrigues d/b/a Vania Rodrigues Spa and Beauty, 461 Main Street, Hyannis - Map 308, Parcel 083
One Business Sign

No one is bresent for the Applicant.

Vice Chair Paul Amold reviews the description, and refers to Exhibit A, the picture of the signage for the window as presented.
He likes the design. The coloring, the silver will be hard to see and will most likely blend in‘/hard to see.

David Colombo confirns where the signage will be, on the window inside. The silver may not stand out on the plate glass
window. No problem with the design or application. He recommends something that would stand out better, maybe a darker
color.

Taryn Thoman confirms where the address is and suggests maybe a different color, maybe pink, something bright that could
be seen.

Motion made by Taryn Thoman to accept the sign as presented with the recommendation to consider some
brighter/bolder color that may be more visible to the public from the street, seconded by John Alden, so voted
unanimously to approve.



Matters not Reasonably Anticipated by the Chair

Motion to adjourn made by Taryn Thoman, seconded by Paul Arnold, so voted unanimously to adjourn.

Next HHDC meeting scheduled for April 6 and April 20, 2016

Respectfully submitted
Karen A. Herrand

List of Exhibit Documents

Exhibit A — picture of proposed signage for window — Map/Par 308/083 Vania Rodrigu_es Spa and Beauty

200 Main Street, Hyannis, MA 02601
367 Main Street, Hyannis, MA 02601



